Center Valley Elementary

PTO Meeting Minutes: December 5, 2016

Meeting opened by President Jennifer Anderson at 4:09 p.m.

Secretary — Christina Carter was absent from meeting. Stephanie Woodard filled in. Jennifer
Anderson submitted the Secretary’s report from November and made a motion to accept. Isaac
Woodard made a second. The Secretary’s report was accepted.

Parliamentarian — no report

Treasurer- Stephanie Woodard submitted the Treasurer’s report and opened for any questions. There
were no questions. She made a motion to pass and Kim Bates made a second. Treasurer’s report
accepted.

Principal — Tami Chandler stated there was nothing new. Notified that there was a “glitch” in the fire
alarms causing them to go off several times during the day. These extras “drills” will count towards
the mandatory drills.

Counselor — Robin Johnson stated that there is still a need for Watch Dog Dads.

Fundraising — Jennifer stated that the Smencils have arrived and ready to sell at Cougar Christmas.
After that they can be sold before and after school to bus students. They are being sold for $1.00
each.

Hospitality — The next event the Hospitality team is working on is Christmas Gifts for teachers and
staff. This will take the majority of their budget.

Room Parent Coordinator- Cassie Crane was present for meeting and no report was given. Jennifer
Anderson recognized and greatly appreciated Tiffani Walker for stepping up and helping out with
finding Room Parents.

Yearbooks- Jennifer Van Wie reported that there will be 3 pages for autographs. “Cougar Call Outs”
will not be added in yearbook but could possibly be printed off and added after yearbook printing.

T-Shirts- Isaac Woodard reported that all shirts have been distributed to students. There are still 20
YOUTH LARGE Long Sleeve shirts available for sale for full price of $11.00. Price may drop in the
Spring.

Building and Grounds- Isaac Woodard stated that there are a few issues that he needs to speak with
Mrs. Chandler about but there are no real safety issues. He also reported that the projector in the
cafeteria is now working.

Old Business:

Box Tops are still be collected by Mrs. Motley and Mrs. Cravens.



Cougar Christmas is Friday, December 9", from 6:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. Volunteers are still needed.
Airmark will set up for food tasting for the parents as they drop off their kids.

Jennifer Anderson made a motion to adjourn. Amanda Williams made a second. Motion carried.



